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Forty-six members and guests attended the Christmas Din-

ner-Dance meeting on December 10th at the Louisville Boat 

Club. I believe Charleneôs bourbon balls were a great suc-

cess! 

 

We will celebrate our annual George Washingtonôs birthday 

meeting on February 19, 2011, at Owl Creek Country Club 

with Mel Hankla as the featured speaker. He will discuss 

ñThe Kentucky Rifle - Americaôs Excalibur.ò Mel is an 

expert on the Kentucky rifle and hopefully will bring along 

some examples to the meeting. Speaking of the February 

meeting, it is regrettable that each year fewer and fewer 

high school students have shown any interest in the oration 

and essay competitions, which are normally held at the George Washington Birthday meeting. 

After raising the first place prize money for each contest from $100 to $500, the Board of Gov-

ernors had hoped that interest from students would increase, but such has not been the case! 

We have only one student entered in the chapter essay contest this year, and no one has signed 

up for the oration contest. 

At this time, I would like to discuss the results of the recent survey that was presented to all members who have internet capabil-

ity. 255 of our compatriots have email, and 75 of these participated in the survey, which equates to a 30 % response rate. (If we 

consider that 58 of these members reside more than 50 miles from Louisville and may not have answered the survey for that 

reason, the response rate jumps to 38 %.) As surveys go, most people would consider that to be a very good return. It may be 

tempting here to conclude that since the majority of members did not take part in the survey, they are generally satisfied with the 

present approach to chapter programming. However, if that were the case, why isnôt our meeting attendance higher? Over half of 

the members who completed the survey (41 of 75) indicated they had not been to a meeting within the past 12 months. It is more 

realistic to conclude that there are many members out there who would attend meetings if some changes were made. There are 

those who do not want to give up their Saturdays to attend a luncheon meeting. There are others who think that meals are be-

coming too expensive, and some would even prefer that no meals be furnished. Like most surveys, there appears to be a wide 

range of views. 

 

45 % of responders indicated they might be willing to serve on a committee, which would be a great way for the rank and file 

member to get involved in chapter operations. At present, most standing committees are comprised of only one person, so the 

assistance and input of others would truly be welcome. The Board of Governors is also considering the creation of several new 

committees in order to address particular interests, such as genealogy, speaker search, social events, etc. Being a blind survey, 

we do not have the names of all those who indicated they might be willing to accept responsibilities in chapter operations, but 

we hope to solicit your help in the near future using email. 

 

66 % of participants expressed an interest in holding some meetings in the evening where a speaker would be included on the 

agenda, and by an overwhelming margin, members want to hear talks specifically about the Revolutionary War or local history. 
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Presidentôs Remarks (cont.) 

During 2011-2012, the Board should consider holding at least one meeting on a weekday evening by shifting one of the normal 

Saturday luncheons. The issue of whether food will be provided or merely available will need to be decided, but many members 

seem to think thatôs not important. 

 

Nine members (13 %) indicated ñyes,ò they would like to represent the Louisville-Thruston Chapter by joining the Kentucky 

SAR state color guard as a ñmilitiaman,ò and another thirteen members said they would like more information before deciding. 

At this time we must continue our efforts to recruit for the chapterôs ñContinental Line soldiersò color guard and advise mem-

bers that plans are currently underway to form a state society color guard of ñmilitiamen.ò. 

 

Finally, 66 % of responders expressed an interest in having some kind of informal social get-together during the year. 

 

This survey is an important first step in helping the Board to better understand what our compatriots want from their member-

ship. A follow-up survey or questionnaire via email may be forthcoming in the near future to further clarify some of these issues 

and assist the Board in its deliberations. 

 

Fraternally yours, 

 

Henry Head,  

Chapter President 

Christmas Dinner-Dance held December 10th 

 

 

Forty-six members and their guests attended the Christmas Dinner-Dance held at the Louisville Boat Club. In a change from 

previous years, color guard members did not attend in uniform, and instead of posting the colors, flags were set up ahead of 

time. Following the Pledge of Allegiance led by President Henry Head, everyone remained standing for the invocation by Rev. 

Sonny Smith. Once again, Page Entertainment provided the music and did a great job.  

Seated are Dan Klinck, his wife Pat and Claudia Reeves. Standing 

are Bob Richardson and Art Dietz. Seated are Susan and Sonny Smith with guests 

Faye and Jerry Ford. 
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Christmas Dinner-Dance (cont.) 

 

(From left) Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Zimmerman, Herb Zimmerman and Mr. and Mrs. 

Douglas Collins. 

 
 

Secretary David Head pins a rosette on the lapel of new 

member (and brother) Larry Head.  

President Henry Head with Past President 

Will Schrader. 

Seated (L to R): Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Reeves and Jean Dietz. Standing 

are Mr. and Mrs. Norb Rawert. 

 

 

Left: Mr. and Mrs. Douglas 

Collins. 

Right: NSSAR President 

General J. David Sympson 

and President Henry Head. 


